STATE OF CALIFORNIA ARNOLD SCHWARZENEGGER, Governor

PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION

505 VAN NESS AVENUE
SAN FRANCISCO, CA 94102-3298

March 5, 2008

Mr. Jack Horne

2244 Walnut Grove Ave.
G.0. 1, Quad 3¢
Rosemead, CA 91770

Re: Request for Data Regarding Southern California Edison's Fogarty Substation/Valley-Ivyglen
115 kV Subtransmission Line Project

Dear Mr. Horne:

On December 21, 2007, the Energy Division of the California Public Utilities Commission (CPUC)
issued a determination that Southern California Edison Company's consolidated application/PEA for the
Fogarty Substation/Valley-Ivyglen 115 kV Subtransmission Line Project contained sufficient
information to satisfy the completeness requirements of the CPUC's Information and Criteria List. The
determination was made with the understanding that the Energy Division could request additional data,
as necessary, to further evaluate the environmental effects of the proposed project in accordance with
requirements of the California Environmental Quality Act.

On February 6, 2008, the CPUC held a scoping meeting in the City of Lake Elsinore to solicit public
comments and concerns regarding the proposed Fogarty/Valley-Ivyglen project. During the meeting,
the CPUC received numerous concerns regarding SCE's preferred alternative, specifically with respect
to constructing the subtransmission line through a portion of the City of Lake Elsinore. Numerous
suggestions were made to avoid or mitigate the impacts associated with the construction of the line
through the community.

The Energy Division hereby requests SCE to submit additional data regarding any possible solutions or
alternatives developed by SCE to mitigate the concerns expressed by the public during the scoping
meetings held in Lake Elsinore. The Energy Division will evaluate all data submitted in response to
this request and make a determination as to the appropriateness of incorporating the information into the
draft document.

Please do not hesitate to contact me at (415) 703-5484, if you have any questions regarding this matter.

Sincerely, , .

( Jénsen Uchida
California Public Utilities Commission
Energy Division CEQA Unit

cc: Ken Lewis, CPUC Energy Division
Chloe Lukins, CPUC Energy Division
Nicholas Sher, CPUC Legal Division
Patti Murphy, Ecology & Environment, Inc.



